Honors Program Committee

Minutes

Wednesday April 19th, 2006
Members Present- Emily Dial-Driver, Pam Fowler, Joy Lin Husted (for Lindsay Fields), Roy Gardner, Tom Carment, Jim Ford (director)

Guests Present- Melissa Weaver, Jennifer White 

Members Absent- Doug Grenier, Tonni Harrald, Michelle Taylor, Quentin Taylor
Meeting called to order at 11:05 a.m. 

I. Final consideration of draft general education guidelines. Dr. Ford distributed copies of the guidelines. The Committee unanimously approved the revised guidelines.
II. Honors offers- acceptance issues. Dr. Ford discussed problems with students accepting admission then later backing out. Possible solutions to this problem include admitting more people than expected to show, stalling the wait list, or having a longer waiting list. Potential problems with enrolling more than needed is there might be no back-outs. Potential size of wait list could included 8-10 students or however long of a wait list is needed. Possibility of sending out letter asking students if they wanted to be on the wait list was discussed. Overall, this was considered a good idea, however, one problem arose, many students would be willing to be put on the wait list, even when they are considering other schools and waiting to hear from them. 
III. Honors mentoring program- more experienced students would mentor the new students. Discussed the ratio of mentor to students. The idea was to have one-to-one ratio but other possibilities like mentors having more than one mentee were considered. Potential problems included that some students would not want to be mentors and maybe mentors should be selected on a volunteer basis. Discussed the definition of a mentor. Would it lean towards more academic or more personal? Consensus was to have a few volunteers mentor small groups of students.
IV. Exit survey for faculty teaching general education courses- Quentin Taylor to e-mail draft to members. 

V. Other issues- new workshop date needs to be established due to the fact that the previous date was scheduled the weekend before finals. 
VI. Future considerations- Committee discussed scheduling, agreed that meetings should be called as needed. Committee endorsed the Director continuing to serve as Chair of the Committee. Honors Day for 2006-07 needs to be scheduled ASAP. There needs to be a procedure for introducing new classes to the honors program, such as Honors upper division courses. Meeting adjourned, 11:35 a.m.
